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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

On Tuesday night of last week (27th November), Adriana 
Velencei, Krystyna Edwards, Tom Goddard and I attended the 
Kurunjang Secondary Instrumental Christmas concert. It is the 
fourth music concert held in 2018, and the second in which our 
students who learn an instrument in the instrumental program 
participated. Congratulations to Emily Russell, Catelyn 
Tynkkynen, Erin Davies, Lilly Wilson, Ann Marie Taleski, Aliyah 
De Bono, Sandali Manamendra Patabendige, Jessica Chukka, 
Nikku Hundal, Lachlan Whearem, Zane Black, Karlia Hartford, 
Maraea Grant, Talon Bonds and Kaydence Mackay, who 
performed with the secondary students in the combined junior 
band. The children and their parents and carers have every 
reason to be very proud of their efforts and achievements. It was 
also wonderful to see many of the past KPS students who 
demonstrated their individual and collective musical talent, 
including a vocal duet; music and lyrics by Emily Ruzanji.  
 

I thank Jo Zerafa, and the team of music specialists at 
Kurunjang Secondary College for their commitment to the 
instrumental music program for the Primary students. The 
opportunity which it gives our students is wonderful and one 
which enables students to continue the study of music, often to 
a very high level, throughout their secondary years.  
 

The following day (28th November) was the third transition day 
for our 2019 Foundation students and was themed as the 
specialist subject day where the children experienced a taste of 
our Phys Ed, Visual Art and Performing Arts programs. The final 
transition session will be on the state-wide Orientation day next 
Tuesday 11th December. On this day the Foundation children 
will know their room and teacher for 2019. It is only in the event 
that a teacher assigned to Foundation is transferring from 
another school and may not be able to attend the orientation day 
that the teacher is not present on the day.  
 

Tuesday 11th is also the state-wide orientation day for the 2019 
Year 7 students. Unlike the foundation students this is for the 
whole day so the current year 6s will be attending their 
secondary school for the day. All students must wear their 
current school uniform as enrolled students come from a 
number of Primary schools.  
 

Transition and orientation days/activities are as the name 
suggests for the purpose of familiarizing the students with a new 
setting, new routines, new people. You would be aware of the 
difference that exists in how children manage change, even 
within your own family. There are many factors which contribute 
to a childôs ability to manage change but one of the most 
influential is how the adults in their lives manage change. If they 
feel that you are unhappy or worried about them starting school 
or secondary school, they are more likely to be unhappy or 
worried themselves.  
 

Year 6 Graduation is in the final week of school this year (Tues 
18th Dec). Year Foundationôs Celebration of Learning is next 
Wednesday 12th December at 2.10 pm.  So much is happening 
which are the celebrations of the childrenôs respective year/s at 
school. As with the other school events recently and throughout 
the year we hope that you will be able to attend and enjoy these 
special milestone celebrations with your child/ren. 
 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Next Thursday (14th Dec) we will, as we have for the last 3 years, 
hold the F-2 concert on the basketball area adjacent to the gym, 
commencing at 6.00pm. This is not a small endeavour as it 
requires the use of every classroom seat in the school and 
having exhausted them will still mean standing room if our 
audience exceeds 500. To ensure that all are able to hear and 
see, we ask that children in the audience remain seated (there 
will be an area at the front of the stage) and supervised. Activity 
on the 3/4 playground, around the stage and performers or on 
the astro turf will not be permitted. We thank you in anticipation 
of assisting us with this. At the conclusion of the concert, it would 
be wonderful if there were any families who could assist staff in 
returning the chairs to the buildings. 

 
 
 

~ Learning Together 

 
 

FORWARD PLANNING  
 

Tuesday 11th December 

¶ Foundation 2019 Transition Day ~ Classroom 
Orientation 9.30am-11.00am 

¶ Year 6-7 Orientation Day ï Attending Secondary 
School for next year 

¶ Last Day for School Banking 
Wednesday 12th December 

¶ Foundation Celebration of Learning ~ 2.10pm 
Thursday 13th December 

¶ Foundation ï Year 2 ~ Christmas Concert 
Tuesday 18th December 

¶ Year 6 ~ Graduation Dinner 
Friday 21st December 

¶ LAST DAY TERM 4 ~ 12.30pm DISMISSAL 

 

 

LAST DAY FOR BREKFAST 

CLUB TUESDAY 4 th DECEMBER  
 

Breakfast club finishes on Tuesday the 4th 
December for 2018 and will re commence next 
year. There will be no breakfast club over the 

last 2 weeks of term. Thank you to all our parent, student and 
staff volunteers who have helped to make breakfast club a 
success this year. We look forward to your continued support 
next year.  

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

4 Fried Dim Sims 
Glee Can 

 

        $5.00 

 



 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made 
each week and announced in the 
newsletter on a Thursday. The awards are 

presented to the students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in 

the Gym.  Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

Foundation Mel/Edward ~ Winter Desmond ïVeal 
Foundation Mel/Edward ~ Cooper Moller 

Foundation Potts ~ Bella Passalaqua 
Foundation Potts ~ Jennifer Le 

Foundation Hall ~ Livinio De Carvalho Ho 
Foundation Hall ~ Annika Odewahn 

Foundation Williams ~ Robert Lynch 
Foundation Williams ~ Willow Sinclair 

1/2 Castellas ~ Sophie Nguyen 
1/2 Castellas ~ Esha McTaggart 

1/2 Castellas ~ Geu Agang 
1/2 Micallef ~ Ryan Firth 

1/2 Micallef ~ Natara Gordon 
1/2 Patton ~ Matilda Hower 

1/2 Patton ~ Bailey Anderson 
1/2 Patton ~ Vaidehi Mishra 

1/2 Patton ~ Marlia Baravilala 
1/2 Estelle ~ Haniyah Hassan 

1/2 Estelle ~ Abeny Kur 
1/2 Havers ~ Ava Males 

1/2 Havers ~ Dakota Green 
1/2 Ransome ~ Olivia Gill 

1/2 Ransome & 1/2 Havers ~ Both Grades 

 

 

‘GUESS WHO?’ SILHOUETTE 

COMPETITION  
 

JSC will be running a óGuess whoô competition, every 
lunchtime, from Thursday 13th December until Wednesday 19th 

December.   JSC will be assisting students to complete their 
entry forms.  
Grade 3-6 students will need to guess all 15 characters to go 
into the running for an icy pole. 
Foundation to grade 2 students will need to guess 10 of the 15 
characters to go into the running for an icy pole.   
The competition will be located on the windows under the 
walkway to the main building (near the school photos). 
We encourage parents to assist their children before and after 
school to name the characters and complete the answer sheet.  
As a teaser can you name these two characters? 
                

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We hope you come and participate. 
 

Mrs Burton and JSC 

 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KP S 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 
 

Playgroup will recommence in 2019 
 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please 
contact Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 

 

BILLY SLATER  SHIELD  RUGBY LEAGUE 

STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS  
 

Last Wednesday, the Kurunjang rugby league tackle team 
participated in the Billy Slater Shield Rugby League tackle 
division State Championships held at Broadmeadows. 
I would like to congratulate the team on their efforts and 
commend them on their enthusiasm, teamwork and overall 
wonderful behaviour. 
The team played 3 games winning the first game against Westall 
than going down to Cranbourne East by one try and in their final 
game they were defeated by the Grange by two tries. 
Special thanks to Allies Whakataka for his assistance in 
coaching the team. 
 

Thank you to the many parents that came along to support the 
team. 

Helen Craig 

 
 

SCHOOL BANKING  
 

Thank you for supporting School Banking!  
We would like to thank all of our students 
who have taken part in the Commonwealth 
Bank School Banking program this year. 
Not only does the program reward children 

for saving regularly, but it is also a great 
fundraiser for our school.  
Keep an eye out for our 2019 Back to School launch in Term 1 
next year where youôll find out about our new theme, new 
rewards and the Grand Prize competition!  
Our final School Banking day for 2018 will be Tuesday 11th 
December. Any tokens that have not been redeemed this year 
can be used in 2019.  
 

Rosemary Donald ~ School Banking Coordinator 



 

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS  
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I ask all Parents and 
Carers to help their children look at home for 
books that belong to our school and return them 
to the library ASAP. 

 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
 

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account.  
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 

 
 

 
 
 

SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2019 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2019 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2019, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2019, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2019 school year. 
# ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2019 
 

I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:__________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2019 
 

NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2019:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 
Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 

 

 

 

http://www.oshclub.com.au/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOfUgKfV98cCFULGpgodC5AClQ&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/magnifying-glass-book-clipart&psig=AFQjCNGAq9kmF04edY6X1LBYbBmayfUQ2w&ust=1442359273297686


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 ï 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 ï 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 

 


